










           

September 2020
Welcome to the September edition of our quarterly newsletter.  We hope you find this of interest and would appreciate any comments you may have.  We would also welcome your suggestions for topics to include in future editions.
Flu vaccinations 
Due to the Covid-19 pandemic our flu clinics will run differently this year.
The appointments are at 5 minute intervals – please do not arrive more than 5 minutes earlier than your allotted appointment time.
Face coverings are mandatory, unless you are exempt or a child.

To allow for social distancing you will be asked to queue outside until you are invited into the building.  The queue for the clinic will be clearly marked and the entrance will be next to the doctors’ car park for the Saturday clinics and via the main entrance at other times.

There will be a one-way system in operation which will be clearly marked.

Please do not attend your appointment if you have any of the symptoms below:
• A new cough starting within the last week

• A temperature

• A new or recent loss of taste or smell or 

• Have been in close contact with a confirmed case of Covid-19 or been asked to self-isolate
We will endeavour to see you as quickly as possible but your patience and understanding would be much appreciated.
Flu vaccination clinics at Robin Park Wigan
We will also be offering appointments for flu vaccinations at Robin Park Sports Centre this year to supplement the appointments on offer at the surgery.  Nurses from practices within North and Central Wigan will be covering the clinics.  To book one of these appointments please contact the surgery.  Please note these clinics at Robin Park will only be offering 

flu vaccinations and you will  need to attend the surgery if you want to have shingles and or pneumonia vaccinations at the same time.

Nursery flu vaccinations

We will be vaccinating children aged 2 -3 at some of our local nurseries.  If you child is attending nursery at Headstart Pre-School (Shevington Vale) or St Bernadette’s RC Primary School your child will be offered vaccination at the nursery.  Alternatively you can request an appointment at the surgery and we have a dedicated clinic for under 18’s on Wednesday 29th September from 3.00pm.
Cytology Appointments

We have been working with other practices in the local area to provide extra cytology appointments to ensure that patients are able to book a smear appointment as soon as possible.

If we are unable to offer you an appointment here at the surgery we may be able to offer you one at another local practice.  The smear result will be sent back to us as normal.
Dr Ian Hamer
We are pleased to announce that Dr Ian Hamer will be joining the practice on Tuesday 6th October.  He will be working Tuesday morning, Thursday afternoon and all day Friday.

Dr Christiana Hadjidemetriou

Dr Hadjidemetriou will be returning to work following her maternity leave on Monday 2nd November.  We look forward to welcoming her back.

AskmyGP   
We are now using AskmyGP as our new appointments system to provide faster, easier access to our GP surgery.

This new service means that you can request help from our practice when and how it suits you and you can log your requests 24/7.

 If you do not have access to a smart phone or the internet, please contact the surgery on 01942 483777 and our reception team will be happy to help you.

Getting Started:

• Visit our practice website:  www.shevington-surgery.co.uk

• Click on Click for help online with AskmyGP 

• Click consult your GP

• Sign up as a new user with a few details (this only needs to be done once)

You can ask for help as a patient, or as a parent or carer of someone else.

• Then just answer a few simple questions and wait for your GP to contact you.
